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Meeting Minutes
April 13, 2011
Technical College System of Georgia
Office of Adult Education

3rd Floor Fishbowl Conference Room

Attendees:  Sherri Perry, Kevin Spearman, Paige Pushkin, Ryan Hall, Billie Izard, Laura Hauser, 

        Meghan Welch, Daphne Greenberg, Judy Venable, Debbie McIntyre, Robert McDonald

The meeting was called to order at 2:04 p.m. by Billie Izard.

March minutes were approved.

LAMA (Literacy Alliance for Metro Atlanta)

The name “GALA” has been removed from LAMA’s February 2011 Action plan and replaced with the name “Advocacy”.  Nothing else has changed with regards to our involvement.  Billie clarified that there are no potential perceptual issues with the two organizations working together. GALA currently has the following members serving on LAMA’s Advocacy: Billie, Paige, Judy and Jeffrey.

GSU Communication Class Project

Daphne opened the floor for questions about the proposal.  Everyone seems fine with what is in place.  This project represents free help and a way to get GALA’s message out.  Special thanks to Kevin, Daphne, Ryan and Laura for getting this project off the ground and to Kevin for taking the lead on it.  Kevin stated the delivery date will take place in time for our May meeting.

Strategic Plan – Committee Work

Daphne:  The existing data source list compiled by Ryan and another GSU graduate consists of all literacy, technical colleges, and non-technical literacy programs.  Do we want to invite people on the list to join GALA?  The list was designed to identify key people within the region.  The next steps would be to divide the lists by regions.  This will be a Retreat discussion item.

GALA Retreat Planning
Carla has talked with Sally Devero about hosting the Retreat in Macon at Central Georgia Tech August 10, 2011 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  Sherri is working on getting a facilitator.  Robert McDonald will be there, but Debbie cannot attend.  Billie will check to see if Joe Bishop can be there.  Everyone should be thinking about agenda items.  Lunch will be boxed lunches with our regular pay-per-person format.  Items like our bylaws would make good agenda discussion points.  By the end of our June meeting all agenda items should be prepared.
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2011-12 Officer Nomination Reminder
We have received no nominations to-date for officers.  Laura Hauser stated she would be willing to have her named place in nomination for secretary and asked that someone else please also step forward so that there would be two.

Q&A, Comments, Announcements

The letter writing campaign is on-going throughout Georgia.  Several communities have reported back on their participation.

Daphne mentioned that Kim Lee stated paper and pencil will remain a choice for GED test takers until December 31, 2011.  

The new GED fees/costs were derived from the actual cost of developing, reporting, and administering the test.  The new collaboration is between GED Testing and Pearson Vue.

Paige suggested that GALA as an advocacy group could appeal to the new test owners through a letter from GALA.  Billie has been contacted by many people wanting to know who they can write a letter to and she has talked with Beverly Smith, Assistant Commissioner, about the proper individuals to direct letters of concern.  Billie raised the question as to the possibilities of adding letters from students re this subject matter to the letter writing campaign.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:26 p.m.
